Appendix A

Decision No. C02-667

Docket No. 02M-316T

NOTICE OF CHANGE IN TARIFFS OF QUEST CORPORATION, 1005 17TH STREET, ROOM 200, COLORADO 80202 MODIFYING THE MANNER IN WHICH QWEST DETERMINES CONSTRUCITON CHARGES FOR EXTENDING FACILITIES TO SERVE NEW APPLICANTS

You are notified that the public utility named above has filed with the Colorado Public Utilities Commission for approval to modify the manner in which construction charges are determined when extending facilities to serve prospective end-use customers (applicants) pursuant to its Exchange and Network Services Tariff (PUC No. 20).  The impact of the proposed changes is to modify the manner in which construction charges are determined by providing a construction allowance (credit) consistent with Commission Rule 723-2-5.4.  Construction allowances may increase or decrease from current allowances depending on the exchange you live in.  For further information on how this construction charge change may affect you, contact Matt Kruzick at Qwest on 303-896-7841.  Construction costs in excess of the allowance will be billed to the applicant(s) as a construction charge.  The proposed changes also modify the manner in which construction charges are determined for a group of applicants by providing for a uniform charge when these applicants are situated within one-half mile of each other.

The proposed change is to become effective July 12, 2002, unless suspended by the Public Utilities Commission.

Anyone who desires may file written objection.  The filing of a written objection by itself will not allow you to participate as a party in any proceeding on the proposed action.

If you wish to participate as a party in any proceeding established in this matter, you must fill written intervention documents under applicable rules.

Anyone who desires to file written objection to the proposed action, shall file it with the Colorado Public Utilities Commission, 1580 Logan St., Denver, Colorado 80203 at least 10 days before the proposed effective date.

The Public Utilities Commission may hold a hearing to determine what rates, rules and regulations will be authorized.  If a hearing is held, the Commission may suspend the proposed rates, rules or regulations. 

The rates, rules and regulations ultimately authorized may or may not be the same as those proposed and may include rates higher or lower than those proposed or currently in effect.

Anyone who desires to receive notice of any hearing, shall file a written request for notice with the Public Utilities Commission, at the above address, at least 10 days before the proposed effective date.

If a hearing is held, any member of the public may attend and may make a statement under oath about the proposed change, whether or not he has filed an objection of intervention.








By: K.R. Smith, Vice President

